


































EXECUTIVE SESSION 
SELECT BOARD MEETING 

December 4, 2017 
 
The Board went into Executive Session at 8:21pm under Mass General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 21(a), 
Exceptions 3, 5 and 6. 
 
Chair Harry Brooks, Vice-Chair Dianna Provencher, 2nd Vice-Chair Sandy Wilson, Selectman Doug Belanger, 
Selectmen Brian Green, Town Administrator David Genereux and Assistant to the Town Administrator 
Kristen Forsberg were in attendance. 
 
A motion was made by Ms. Wilson and seconded by Mr. Green to approve the minutes of November 20, 
2017.  Roll Call:  All Ayes.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Exception #3 – Discuss Strategy with Respect to Litigation 
Mr. Genereux stated the Town has won on 2 out of 3 areas in the Verizon Cell Tower case.  The last claim 
is that the Town is prohibiting wireless in the Town because the Route 56 location is the only feasible one.  

  
 
 

 
 
Exception #5 – Investigate Charges of Criminal Misconduct 
A Town plowing contractor, Ryan Flynn, is under federal indictment.  Mr. Flynn currently has a contract 
with the Town for snow removal.  Nothing in this contract allows for termination for accused criminal 
activity.  

As the Town does not have many plow contractors, this will 
be a loss.  Mr. Flynn’s indictment has nothing to do with the Town or plowing but rather money laundering.  
Mr. Belanger felt there was no need to pay Town Labor Counsel because there is no termination clause in 
the contract, this has nothing to do with the Town and people are presumed innocent until proven guilty.  
Ms. Wilson asked if the Highway Superintendent could look into the rate payed to contractors to see if it 
is a fair rate.   
 
Exception #6 – Consider the Purchase, Exchange, Lease or Value of Real Property  
The Town has an option to purchase the house at Hillcrest for $100,000.   It does not appear the Town 
has set aside these funds but Mr. Genereux is continuing to research this.  Mr. Belanger noted that future 
development may be inhibited if we don’t purchase the house due to its roadside location and mutual 
sharing of the driveway.  The well that serves the golf course is also located under the house.  Mr. Brooks 
asked if the owners must bring the house up to code prior to selling it to the Town and Mr. Genereux 
responded that they do not.  Ms. Wilson noted not owning the house would limit the Town’s ability to 
lease or sell the property. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Belanger and seconded by Ms. Provencher to go out of executive session at 
8:51pm.  Vote by Roll Call:  All Ayes.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
 




